Dear Parents/carers

We would like to welcome you to Sunnyside Nursery Class. We are delighted that you have enrolled your child with us! This is a very important time in your child's life and we aim to make it an enjoyable and productive experience.

 

This handbook will provide you with some information about the nursery.

 

Address: Sunnyside Nursery Class,

               Sunnyside Primary School,

               Erskine St.,

               ALLOA

               FK10 2AT                                Tel No:  01259 214976 

Nursery Staff Team

 

 Headteacher :        
 
           Mrs Denise Penman             
Principal Teacher:                           Mrs Emma Cuthbert

Nursery Team:  


Senior Early Years Practitioner      Mrs Janette Gentleman


Senior Early Years Practioner
Ms Angie Ross 

Nursery Teacher                     
Ms Ailie Campbell 

2 days per week (rotational)
Mrs Claire Chatburn    

Early Years Practitioner       Green Group  
Mrs Fiona Haughton 


Early Years Practitioner       Blue Group (Mon-Thurs)

Vacancy                        

Early Years Practioner
 Blue Group (Fri)  

Miss Shirley Rae


Early Years Practitioner       Red Group                 

Vacancy                                    
Early Years Practitioner
(Mon-Fri)

Entitled 2’s

Mrs Helen McCulloch               
Early Years Practitioner 
 Daisy Group (Mon-Wed) 

Mrs Janette Gentleman
           Early Years Practitioner
(Thurs-Fri)

Vacancy                        

Early Years Assistant           Lunch group
Ms Julie Williamson      

Early Years Trainee

 Mon-Fri
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Newsletters/blog - to keep you informed of events and involved in the life of the
Whole school, you will receive a copy of the regular nursery newsletter. We also

publish this information on our blog.

 

The blog can be found by visiting:

 

http://www.sunnyside.clacks.sch.uk or  Clacksweb (follow links to primary schools, click on Sunnyside and Nursery page link can be found on the left hand side). Please feel free to leave comments, suggestions on our blog page.

 

The Nursery also Tweets on a regular basis: @Sunnyside_ps
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Nursery Times 
AM session - 8.30am - 11.40am                

PM session -  12.20pm -  3.30pm

Flexible Provision – 8.30am - 2.50pm or 9am-3.30pm

Flexible drop off times for AM session between 8.30 –8.40am and 9.00—9.10am 
Flexible collection times for PM session between 2.50-3pm and 3.20-3.30pm
Arrival and collection arrangements

Once your child has changed into soft shoes in the cloakroom, bring him/her into the playroom to his/her key worker.  

A wee reminder about safety in the cloakroom, please ensure your child does not walk or climb along the benches, falls can easily happen.The main outside door can slam shut at times and fingers may get caught, please supervise children with you and discourage them from opening the door. 
Please sign your child in and note in the register who will be collecting him/her.

This named person is the only one who can sign your child out. Your child will not be released to anyone else.

If your child is being collected by someone other

 than stated, please contact the Nursery before 

11am (morning session) and 2.30pm (afternoon session).

Snack - a varied and exciting choice of snacks is offered each day. There are many learning opportunities at snack time, such as hygiene, name recognition, table manners and co-operation. 

There is no cost to parents for snack provision from August 2018, the costs are being covered by Clackmannanshire Council.

As we used money received to provide  activity money this will no longer be an option from the allocated budget. If you would like to make a monetary donation of any sort to provide small resources or booking visitors to enhance your child’s learning opportunities this would be greatly received. Please place your monetary donation in the large piggy bank on the window sill as you enter the nursery. This is purely on a voluntary basis and no record of donations from individual parents will be kept by staff. 
If you have any concerns or questions about snack/activities please speak with your child’s key worker or Mrs Gentleman.

Lunch Provision - Where children are staying through lunch we ask parents/carers to provide a packed lunch within a suitable bag to include a cool pack/block as we are unable to provide fridge facilities. Please may we ask that water bottles and bags are clearly labeled with your child’s name as mix ups may occur with identical bags and water bottles.  Lunch lasts for 30minutes and is within the school dining room. We are aware some parents/carers like to give children choice but we would ask you to keep this to a minimum.
Nursery School Meals – Some families may be eligible for free school meals. This also applies to some children accessing nursery provision. If you feel you are eligible please speak with Mrs Gentleman, who will provide you with an application form. Free meals are only available for eligible children accessing flexible provision and not for children who access additional paid places.

AIMS: Sunnyside Nursery are:

 

· To provide a safe, happy and stimulating learning environment where everyone in our

Nursery community is included, valued and respected.

· To offer an early years curriculum which provides each child with active, enjoyable?
and challenging learning experiences to enable them to develop as:

 

successful learners: through experiencing personal achievement and pride in their

work. Share thoughts, opinions and ideas and listen to those of others.  Be determined

and persevere with tasks and activities even when they are tricky. To actively explore

different ways to solve problems. To learn to use technology and use technology to

learn.
confident individuals: to play safely, experience ways of being healthy, feel good about

themselves, be self aware through knowing how they feel, with self esteem. To make

friends and play with others. To talk about their world and have the chance to do lots

of things.

effective contributors: to be able to play and work in pairs and groups, solve problems

and be creative. To make decisions and take the initiative and lead. To communicate in

different ways. To know some of their strengths and weaknesses.

responsible citizens:   by having opportunities to play an active, responsible role in the

nursery and wider community: respecting the thoughts, feelings and beliefs of others.

To actively learn about other countries and the customs there.

 
· To provides effective learning and teaching which meets children’s needs and supports

  them to achieve their full potential.

· To work in partnership with parents, outside agencies and the wider 
  community to support children’s learning and promote equality and fairness
Curriculum for Excellence

A Curriculum for Excellence provides us with an important opportunity to  improve

early education for all children: we An opportunity to ensure that all children in pre

school  and primary school settings experience stimulating, effective learning in ways

that are appropriate for their needs.”

Learning Teaching Scotland
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PARTNERSHIP WITH PARENTS 
You know your child better than anyone, therefore it is important that we work in partnership with you to develop your child's learning. Two way communication is absolutely vital and welcome time is an ideal time to share any information you think we need to know.
In nursery we also offer the following:

 

PEEP Group – Miss Rae supports a monthly group for parents to come along with their child to play using everyday materials. An information leaflet is available with more information within the cloakroom. Younger siblings are more than welcome to attend. Look out for the PEEP information board for dates and the monthly focus. Parents ideas/suggestions welcome.
POPP- Parents are offered a 6 week information group to develop behavior strategies to use at home such as bed time routines, temper tantrums etc. Please speak with Mrs Gentleman if you are interested in finding out more or attending a six week block.
Key Person – your child will be assigned to a key person. On arrival at nursery you will be asked to sign your child in and name the person who will be collecting him/her. This is an ideal time for passing on or receiving up to date information.

 

Play Days - During each term you will be invited into Nursery to see what goes on (Play Days).

Dates can be found on the Nursery Information Wall and Nursery blog page on Sunnyside

Primary School Website. 
Please don’t worry if you can’t mange on your allocated group day, you are more than welcome

to come along to any of the other dates which are more convenient to you. Please let your

child’s key person know when you are going to do this.
 

Parent Meetings- 
At Sunnyside Nursery we offer opportunities for parents/carers to come into nursery to have

a chat with your child’s key person such as:

· after six weeks for new families

·  November and May/June for all families. 
Your child’s key worker will have been recording your child's progress and will be able to discuss this with you, highlighting strengths, any development needs and answer all your questions.
If you have any concerns or questions about your child’s learning please don’t hesitate to speak with your child’s key person or Mrs Gentleman at any time.
 

Parent Helpers - we already have some very enthusiastic parent helpers. The time they

spend helping out is much appreciated. If you have some time to spare and would like to

be involved in the life of the nursery, please let us know. A PVG check will have to

completed, the cost is covered by school funds. 
 
Nursery Uniform – We recommend that children do not wear their best clothes to

Nursery as children will be involved in messy play on a daily basis. Nursery sweat/polo

Tops may be purchased through Scotcrest in Alva. The wearing of

Nursery sweat/polo tops is by choice of the parent all we ask is for children to wear

easy pull up and down clothing for independence in toileting. Please can we ask all items

of clothing are clearly labelled with your child’s name so that any mislaid items can be

returned.
Outdoor Learning - We actively promote outdoor learning and ask parents/carers to send

children dressed for the weather conditions such as waterproof clothing in winter, suitable

footwear and hats for very warm weather in summer. The nursery is able to provide some

water proof clothing and hats for inclement weather. 
We actively visits the local woodlands for an enhanced learning experience in the natural

environment – parent/carer helpers are always welcome.

Over the last few years we have introduced outdoor play with the Primary 1 and 2 children

during a normal session where we access the infant grounds and share valuable learning

experiences with each other.
Loose Parts Play – We are currently building up our supply of loose parts to enable all children

to actively use their imagination, problem solve and become involved in co-operative play with

others. We are always looking for additional resources to enable this worthwhile play, please

check the nursery information board for current items/resources we are looking for, the

items we look for are used items or collected from the natural environment.
Notice Boards - please check the notice boards in the cloakroom for up to date

information on our learning focus, songs and poems being taught as well as other

general information.

 
Photographs - Clackmannanshire Council and Sunnyside Primary School are alert to a

number of concerns with regard to the photographing or filming of children. The school
seeks to balance its commitment to protecting children with an understanding of the

value and popularity of film and photographs in recording events in the life of a family

or Community.

 

As a general rule, photographs displayed in public areas of the school or printed in the

press will give first names only. Your child’s photo may be used on the school twitter to

celebrate school/nursery achievements. Parents may request to opt out if they wish.

If you are displaying school photographs on popular social media websites please check

to see no other children or staff members can be identified before publishing your

photographs. A simple edit and crop of your photographs will avoid any unnecessary

upset to others.

 

If you choose NOT to have your child photographed whilst at Sunnyside, you should

write to the Head Teacher stating this. Whilst we will respect your wishes, it may mean

your child cannot take part in some Nursery/School events where photography takes

place.

 

Keep a look out in your child’s special folder, E Journal, learning wall and our Nursery
Planning Floor Books where photographs of your child’s learning journey are displayed.

 

Child Protection – The safety of children is everyone’s responsibility. If staff have any concerns for a child or young person’s wellbeing, they are duty bound to pass on information that will help keep that child safe.  All staff receive child protection training at the beginning of a new academic.
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Outings and celebrations
Groups are often taken out in the local area for a purpose e.g.to

visit the library, woodland play, supermarket, post office or weekly

visit to Ludgate House, to meet with the senior citizens or to

collect leaves in the park.
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                     All children’s birthdays are celebrated by singing happy Birthday

                     and sharing a cake, which is baked within the nursery. This will take

                    place the days after your child’s birthday as we feel it is important that   
                    families celebrate your child’s birthday first. 
 

  
Transition to Primary 1 – At Sunnyside Nursery we offer a varied programme of visits and events before your child begins Primary 1 at Sunnyside Primary. The transition to Primary 1 begins in the year before they begin school.  Look out for the Transition wall within the cloakroom area which will display dates for visits to Primary 1, other Primary school information will be available if required.

 

